Superintendent’s Report

November 23rd, 2020
I.       COVID Discussion
With the recent executive order, most of the local decision-making has been taken away regarding instructional practices.  However, there remain a few items that the local BOE continues to have a voice.  The first being, if we can manage to stay out of the red as it relates to the incidence map, is the BOE interested in bringing back elementary students for the week (or two) that remain prior to the end of the semester?  Basketball practice; follow KHSAA guidelines?  Staff continue to work at school every other day to maintain a 50% capacity?
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.       ELC/Bus Complex
Agendas attached, SCB will not be in attendance tonight as there are no change orders or other pressing items for discussion/clarification.  Will Spencer County ELC continue to be the name?
        VII.     Academic Report   
With no data to consider, this will be a short Q&R to provide clarification and reassurance relating to the virtual model.

VIII.     RFP
Looking for feedback from the BOE considering legal services is arguably one of the most important tasks that the board fulfills on an annual basis.
IX.  SRO Agreement 

No modifications of material, however, a savings for the district since SRO services are rarely needed in a virtual school scenario.
              X.   Finance 
There has been a family emergency within Vicki’s family so she will not be with us tonight and Orders of the Treasurer will be approved in December.  Audit report will also be forthcoming.

              XI.  BOE Vacancy

Due to the vacancy created when Janet chose not to run for another term and the fact that no one chose to run on the ballot from the Elk Creek District, we are now officially declaring the position as vacant.  This will give us the opportunity to choose the replacement based on the new law that went into effect last year.  Included in your black folders is information from KSBA on how to go about this process.  Should you have any questions, don’t hesitate to contact me or KSBA directly about the process.

